ST. PATRICK'S CATHOLIC CHURCH

364 CEDAR ST CHADRON NE 69337

OFFICES

340 Cedar POB 231 432-2626

HOURS

Mon-Thur, 8 am - 12 pm/1-4 pmFri, 8 am - 12 noon

FAX 432-4969 **EMAIL**

stpats@chadronstpatricks.org WEB

chadronstpatricks.org

CHURCH 2nd LINE/ARENA 432-2840

FR. TIMOTHY L. STONER

Pastor

Office: 432-2626 Ext 14 Home: 747-2068

pastor@chadronstpatricks.org

SANDI SCHIAFFO

Youth Ministry Coordinator, Pre-10th **Religious Formation** 432-2161 Ext 13 religioused@chadronstpatricks.org youthministry@chadronstpatricks.org

CHARLA MARCHANT

Secretary 432-2626 Ext 11 stpats@chadronstpatricks.org

NEWMAN HOUSE

907 Main Catholic Campus Ministry @CSC 432-2619 newmanhousecsc@yahoo.com

PRE-BAPTISMAL CLASSES

Pre-register, 432-2626

WEEKEND MASSES:

Saturday, 5:30 pm Sunday, 9:00 am

DAILY MASSES: Inside Bulletin

TELEVISED MASS: Thursday, 6:00 pm, Channel 2, Cable TV

SACRAMENT of RECONCILIATION: Saturday, 4:00 pm or by appointment (For Changes In Regular Schedule, See Inside Bulletin)



Thirty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time

November 15, 2015

You are my inheritance, O Lord!

WHEN TRAVELING: Find Mass times around the country at: www.MassTimes.org

FROM THE DESK OF FR. TIM: This week we are sending some of our youth to the NCYC (National Catholic Youth Conference). This is an exciting biennial three-day experience of prayer, community and empowerment for Catholic teenagers and their adult chaperones. The schedule includes keynote addresses, concurrent and workshop sessions addressing a wide variety of topics. There are also opportunities for liturgy, reconciliation, prayer and worship, recreation and special activities such as concerts, exhibits and interactive thematic parts. Pray for the youth and adults of our parish that are participating in this exciting event in Indianapolis, IN.

Chadron Intermediate School Fall Music Concert is this Tuesday evening, November 17 at 7 pm in the high school auditorium. As parishioners support the youth of our parish and community in this event, thanks to all who are putting this on.

Hunters, be safe! Travelers, be safe!

Have a great week!!

Liturgical Ministers for November 21-22, 2015

Sat, 5:30 pm:

Servers-L Kahl, M Sorenson

Sacristan-B Reading

Proclaimer-R Bauer

Leader-R Case

Euch Min-B Enos, J Sorenson, S Maloney, G Fickel,

C Marchant

Greeters-T Belknap, R Belknap, J Ramm, M Cullan

Music-P Chasek, J Milburn

Sun, 9:00 am:

Servers-L Tiensvold, K Boeselager

Sacristan-A Lane

Proclaimer-C Abegglen

Leader-C Jenssen

Euch Min-J Songco, N Dobesh, R Horse, G Klein,

L Rischling

Greeters-B Tiensvold, L Tiensvold, L Tiensvold, J Abegglen

Crestview-C Baehler

Hosp/Prairie Pines-T McLain

Music-P Chasek, Stokely

The Welcoming Committee will be serving refreshments after Masses on the weekend of November 21-22. Tom & Linda Yeradi, Tom & Melissa Menke will be hosting. Please plan to stay and visit

Cleaning Schedules

Church Cleaning for Main Sanctuary,

<u>Saturday, November 21</u> (or whenever convenient during the week): We have no one available

Church Window Cleaning for the month of November:

We have no one available

Sunday Offering: Contributions needed weekly to meet

budget: \$6,000 (11-8) Reg: \$5,035.00; Online: \$625.00; Bldg:

\$60.00; Children: \$19.11

Thank You for Your Generosity!

Special Offering—Next week's collection for the Catholic Campaign for Human Development (CCHD) needs your help. CCHD was founded to end the cycle of poverty in the United States by funding organizations that help individuals help themselves. With the tradition of improving education, housing situations and community economic development, CCHD continues to make a positive impact in communities nationwide. Your contribution will defend human dignity and reach out to those living on the margins. Please give to the CCHD Collection.

Prayer Requests

Prayer Line – If you have a prayer request, please call Darlene Yantzi, 432-5432; Mary Baehler, 432-4994.

Congratulations!

Sullivan Charles Winckler, son of Mark and Melissa Winckler was baptized recently at St. Patrick's

Belated Happy 50th Wedding Anniversary to Tom & Linda Yeradi!

Gluten-Free Hosts—If you have celiac disease and are required to be on a gluten-free diet, please see Fr. Tim before Mass so a gluten-free host may be consecrated for you at Communion.

FYI

The Rummage Room is open the first Friday of each month, 8:30 am—1:00 pm and every Saturday, 8:30 am—1:00 pm.

InspirationalSocial Ministry Quote: "Our wish, our object, our chief preoccupation must be to form Jesus in ourselves, to make his spirit, his devotion, his affections, his desires, and his disposition live and reign there." ~St. John Eudes Next Sunday's Readings ~ *Christ the King, November 22, 2015* ~ Daniel 7:13-14 (Everlasting Kingship) Revelation 1:5-8 (The Alpha and the Omega) John 18:33-37 (Christ's Kingdom)

Remembrance Ceremony—Chadron Hospice and Chamberlain Chapel are hosting the Annual Remembrance Ceremony with an Educational Session on November 15 at 1 pm at the Country Kitchen Banquet Room. Dr. Russ Seger will provide helpful tips on 'Grief and the Holidays' followed by a special ceremony of Remembrance. Following the program we will hold a candlelight ceremony with memorial slide show. Personalized ornaments are given in memory of loved ones to those attending the service. Grief can still be strong for many years and everyone should feel welcome to attend. Children's Christmas Store—The Christmas Store is in need of good used items for men, women and youth. Items may be dropped at the Parish Center during office hours or call Linda Yeradi, 432-3569.

Fabulous Fall Feast –Featuring family favorites and more. Immanuel Lutheran Church, 747 Ann St, Nov 15, 11:00-1:00, Adults—\$10, Students—\$5, Kids (5 & under)—free

Pine Bough Bazaar—Generous Parishioners = Successful Bazaar Each year parishioners are given the opportunity for sharing their God-given creative talents through needlework, sewing, wood crafting, carpentry, decorating, cooking, baking, candy making, etc. to sell at our booth at the Pine Bough Ba-

THIS WEEK

Sun 9:00 AM—Mass [Parishioners]

Mon No Mass

8:00 PM – AA (closed), in the parish center

Tue 5:30 PM—Mass [+Frank Burns]Wed 7:30 AM—Mass [Kenzie Roberts]

5:00 PM—Newman Thanksgiving celebration Newman

House, 907 Main St.

5:30 PM—Catholicism class

5:30 PM—Pre-6th Religious Formation 7:00 PM—7th –10th Religious Formation

7:00 PM—Confirmation class

Thu 7:30 AM—Mass [+Sheldon & +Betty Snelson]

8:00 PM—AA (open), in the parish center 6:30 PM—Bible Timeline Bible Study

7:00 PM—Ecumenical Thanksgiving Prayer Service at St.

Patrick's, sponsored by the Ministerial Assn.

Fri 10:00 AM—Mass at Prairie Pines [+John Howard]

Sat 4-4:30 PM—Reconciliation

5:30 PM—Mass [+Jerry Hollstein] Special offering is for

CCHD

8:00 PM—AA (open), in the parish center

Sun 9:00 AM—Mass [Benefactors] Special offering is for

CCHD

Knights of Columbus News

Knights Grocery Collection – On the first weekend of each month, parishioners are asked to donate non-perishable food items to be distributed to the food pantries for the needy in our area. You do make a difference in our community through this act of service.

"I was hungry and you gave me food."

The Knights of Columbus delivered 150 lbs. of food to the Shepherd's Pantry on November 9. Thank you parishioners of St. Patrick's parish for your generous food donations!

Parish Health Notes—Why not make this year <u>your</u> year to quit? Many people have quit, and you can too! (If you're not a smoker, commit to encouraging those around you who are making an effort to stop this addictive behavior...) Experts offer this advice:

MAKE A PLAN: you'll feel more in control if you have made a plan for quitting, including strategies for avoiding cigarettes when you feel an urge to smoke. The ACS can tell you about the steps you can take, and about quit-smoking programs, resources and support that can increase your chances of success. To learn about available tools, call 1-800-227-2345 and go to the Great American SmokeOut website (listed below)

GET SUPPORT: having support is one of the most helpful things you can do to succeed: people who have support are more likely to succeed than those who "go it alone". Talk to your healthcare provider about quitting: he or she may suggest using a quitting aid, such as nicotine patches or gum; they may also consider writing a prescription for cessation medication, or recommend a quitting program offered through your local healthcare system. Check with your employer, too...some cover the cost of such quitting programs to reduce company healthcare costs and absenteeism due to smoking related illnesses of employees. DON'T GIVE UP! Once you've quit, you may find it difficult at times not to go back to tobacco use ... if you slip up, remember it takes most people several attempts before quitting for good. Each time you try, you get closer to your goal!

For more information, talk to your healthcare provider or a trained smoking cessation specialist.

http://tobaccofreeca.com/quit-smoking/how-to-succeed www.cancer.org/healthy/stayawayfromtobacco/greatamericansmokeout www.nlm.nih.gov/medlind[lus/ency/artcle/002032.htm www.cdc.gov/tobacco/data_statistics/fact_sheets/health_effects

Faith Formation Info

Thank you to the 1st grade class for the pumpkin decorations celebrating Halloween that they made. Our 'Spread the Cheer' project is off to a good start! The class received several Thank You notes and the pumpkins were the cutest things! Thumbs up to Jera Boeselager and Mary Baehler for having their class do this project.

We will be having a Christmas skit this year on December 20. Classes have been notified that all budding thespians are welcome to audition. I would also appreciate and NEED volunteers to help with this production. It is called "The New Star" and it's a different kind of take on the Nativity.

Please make sure your youth that are in grades 8-10 are recording and turning in their monthly service hours. Most of them have not done so for October.

The NCYC Youth will be leaving next week for their trip—we hope they have the best time EVER! If you would like to donate snacks and water for the students, please drop them off at the office anytime before the 18th at 1:30 pm.

The Religious Education Board will be having a meeting December 1 at 7 pm in the Parish Center. Please attend!

News From Newman

The Newman House continues to flourish. Thirteen students participated in the Trunk or Treat at the Parish Center, 6 students helped with rake and run to clean the yards of several parishioners and 7 students were on hand for the annual pumpkin carving. The Newman Council will help prepare and serve the annual Thanksgiving Dinner at the House on November 18. Watch for information on helping students through Finals Week at the college with the traditional "Gift Baskets". Participation in this activity will begin the week-end of November 21-22. Grateful thanks go out to all parishioners who have helped us keep the Newman House alive and well. ~Betty Reading

Found

One silver key was found by the Parish Center and an inhaler was found in the grass by the church.

Vocations

In talking with your children, remember to raise the call to Church ministry. The process of answering God's call begins in childhood. Throughout adolescence and adulthood, the attitudes assumed in childhood begin to influence the course of one's life. A vocation or talent will not grow to fruition unless it is nurtured in childhood and adolescence by a parent. #highblood #highbloodpressure #hypertension

Flu Season—With the flu season upon us, we request everyone use common sense health measures to minimize the spread of germs. When attending Mass, you may wish to reduce the possibility of sickness by choosing not to shake hands during the Sign of Peace or drink from the Communion cup. While our customary Sign of Peace is a handshake, a smile and nod of the head can convey the same sentiment. Receiving the Precious Body during Mass places a person in full communion, whether or not you choose to drink the Precious Blood. Exercising good judgment and respecting personal choices will go a long way towards